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Good morning.  School is a hive of activity right now with parents and children delivering 

and sorting all the donations you have kindly given for the Christmas Fayre next 

week.  Children are highly excited to be wearing their own clothes - what is it about a non 

uniform day?!  

 

The week started with our assembly focusing on recycling.  Children have been learning 

about how to protect our environment and how we can recycle as much as possible.  We 

are slowly getting better at doing this as children are gaining awareness of the importance 

of looking after the planet.  

 

Monday evening saw our recorder group win at the Woking Music Festival.  A huge well 

done to the children who won, not only for their great playing but who also received a lot 

of praise from the judges about their fantastic behaviour.  They were congratulated on 

being a real credit to the school.  Thank you to Mrs Nightingale for the relentless work 

she does with our budding musicians.  The winning shield will soon be taking pride of place 

in our trophy cabinet once our nameplate has been attached. 

 

Our Early Years children in Squirrels and Reception classes enjoyed National Nursery 

Rhyme day this week and everyone dressed up in the spirit of it to consolidate their 

learning about nursery rhymes.  Huge fun was had by all - even the teachers enjoyed 

dressing up for the day.  

 

The school immunisation team were in school this week administering the flu 

vaccinations.  You should have received a slip in your child's bag indicating how it went, 

stating whether your child had taken the full dose or not.  

 

School photos were returned this week; again you should have received a copy of these in 

your child's bag.  Please follow the instructions on the form to order your photos to 

ensure that you get them in time for Christmas.  

 

Behind the scenes at school, Trustees were presented with the Trust annual 

accounts.  Our accountants visited the school to present the final accounts and the school 

was commended for having clean audit reports each term and for managing finances well 

despite being in a very challenging financial educational world currently.  Our thanks to 

Mrs McAllister who ensures that this all happens and runs so smoothly.  

 

It was lovely to welcome prospective parents to the school on Thursday.  Parents visited 

the school to see how we work.  Year 6 house captains showed parents around the school 

and answered any questions which visitors had.  The pupils were a credit to us and 

confidently shone undertaking this role.  We received many compliments about the school 

and pupils.  

 

Rehearsals are now starting for our upcoming Christmas productions and events.  Please 

note all the dates and times in the calendar at the end of the newsletter to ensure you can 

attend. 

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

22 November 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Charlotte Allen for helping her friend 

and joining in well with the nursery rhymes. 

Ash - Joseph Mistretta for good behaviour. 

Hazel - Matthew Derrick for doing an excellent 

Maths job this week. 

Beech - Ben Watkins for excellent Maths. 

Oak - Poppy Newman for wonderful story writing. 

Chestnut - Hibah Mushtaq for super effort to 

learn the songs for the Play. 

Hawthorn - Charlie Wilson for fantastic work with 

addition. 

Cedar -  Sadiqah-Noor Mehmood for fantastic 

work with addition. 

Elm -  Spencer Scott for working really hard in 

Maths. 

Maple - Abi Fisher for creating an imaginative 

story of a fish. 

Alder -  Alex Watkins for excellent multiplication 

and division work in Maths. 

Larch - Lexie Lorch for writing an excellent 

farewell conversation between two characters—

Roz and Brightbill. 

Cherry  - Aiden Willgoss for an excellent score in 

the Primary Maths Challenge (number 1 in Year 

5!) 

Rowan - George Sumner for his super work in 

Geography. 

Willow -  Zaina Chaudhary for an excellent science 

investigation report. 

Laurel - Aisha Rehman for writing an excellent 

formal letter as Sir Ernest Shackleton. 

Holly - Daniel Lambkin for writing an excellent 

formal letter as Sir Ernest Shackleton. 

 

 

 

 

School council meeting  

Monday 18th November 

On Monday, the school council met to discuss the amount of sugar that 

children receive in school – lunchbox choices, birthday sweets, jam jars at the 

Christmas Fayre etc. We decided that it’s fine as a treat but we should 

consider a balanced diet with what we’re eating throughout the day. We 

would like parents to be aware of allergies and those who can’t have gelatine 

when bringing in birthday treats. We thought about filling jam jars with toys 

instead of sweets but decided that this would cost more money and not raise 

funds for the school. We also discussed how eating the sweets is a personal 

choice and how some parents may ask their children to save them for later or 

another day.  

We discussed recycling and how we’d like to have recycling bins in our 

playgrounds. We will choose the bins we’d like at our next meeting. 

Lastly, the NSPCC mufti day (wearing green), will be in January as we 

have a couple of mufti days already planned for this half term.  

From the end of next week, any uncollected lunch 

boxes and bags will be removed from the trollies at the 

end of the Friday afterschool club session and disposed 

of. 

We are being left every week with rotting food which 
smells and will start to attract unwanted visitors! 

Breakfast Club 

Could I remind all parents of children coming to 
Breakfast Club that if they need breakfast, could they 
please arrive by 8:20 am at the latest.  This gives your 
child enough time to eat and be ready for class by 8:40 
am and assists us with clearing the hall on time for the 
start of the school day. 

Many thanks. 

Julie Rashbrook 
Extended Schools Manager 

Please would parents and children not walk through the 

car park / between the cars.  As the evenings get darker, 

it can be difficult for drivers to spot pedestrians, 

especially the smaller ones! 

Many thanks. 



Early Years 
Nursery Rhyme 

Day 



Year 5 have been knocked off the top of the league this week and there 

have been some fantastic scores across the school.  Well done to Zara 

(again!), Muhammad-Sadiq, Finlay, Maple Class, Rowan Class and Cherry 

Class!  

 

Rock Hero Status has been awarded to 

LKS2     UKS2 

1st Place: Ahmad Najaf   1st Place:    Uzear Raja 

2nd Place: Isabella Pocock  2nd Place:    Liza Hussain 

3rd Place: Sam Holliday   3rd Place:    Daniel Sprangle 

For the most improved accuracy over the last week.  Well done 

Rock Legends! 

Come On Pyrford!   We have moved down to 8th in the Local League Tables 

1 New Monument Primary Academy   5     Westfield Primary School   

2 The Winston Churchill School   6     St Mary’s C of E Primary School, Byfleet  

3 Cobham Free School    7     Broadmere Primary  

4 Maybury Primary School    8     Pyrford Primary School 

Top Classes are 

1st: Elm 

2nd: Maple 

3rd: Willow 

  Individuals Classes 

  

1st Zara Patel - 80,321,464 

  

Maple Class - 95,768,279 

2nd Muhammad-Sadiq Hussain - 

91,367,486 

Rowan Class - 91,367,486 

3rd Finlay Boulby - 21,488,284 Cherry Class - 71,015,184 

  



Thank you to everyone who supported 

the Scholastic Book Fair last week.  Sales 

totalled over £1400 which means we can 

buy over £350 worth of books for the 

school. 

THANK YOU! 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM 

Half Price until the end of term 

 

School Coats  £5 

Jogging Bottoms   50p 

Sweatshirts  50p 

Infant PE t-shirts  £1.50 

Congratulations  to our winners of the Recorder Groups class at 

the Woking Music Festival! 















TICKETS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED ONCE ALL HAVE BEEN SOLD 

SOLD OUT 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2019—2020 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

School Nurse for Yr 6 Measurement Programme Mon 25 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 30 November 11:00 - 14:00 

Assessment Week w/c 2 December  

‘Dick Whittington’ Panto for whole school Tue 3 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thursday 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Friday 6 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sat 7 December 10:00—13:00 

Parents’ Christmas Party @ Pyrford Golf Club Sat 7 December evening 

EYFS Christmas Production Tue 10 December 09:30 

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 10 December 14:00 

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 11 December 14:00 

PTA Information Evening & AGM Wed 11 December 18:30 

Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Lunch Friday 13 December  

Christmas Pause Day Mon 16 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Tue 17 December 18:30 

KS1 Christmas Parties Wed 18 December  

KS2 Carol Concert at CoGS Thu 19 December 13:45 

KS2 Disco Thu 19 December 18:30 - 2000 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Fri 20 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Fri 20 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 21 December to 5 January   

INSET Day Mon 6 January  

First Day of Spring Term Tue 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Wed 15 January  

Bag2School collection Wed 15 January  

SEN Parents’ Meetings Wed 22 January 15:30—17:30 

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 24 January  

Y5 Vikings Workshop Tue 28 January  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Wed 29 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 30 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Tue 4 February  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 5 February  

Parent Workshops: English, Reading & Spelling Wed 5 February 18:30 

Spring Half term 17 - 21 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Wed 4 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Tue 10 March 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 12 March  

Spring Parents’ Meetings Thu 12 March 15:30 - 19:30 

Y5 Mosque Visit Thu 19 March  

Assessment Week w/c 23 March  

Easter Pause Day Mon 30 March  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 3 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 3 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 4 - 19 April  

First Day of Summer Term Mon 20 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Wed 22 - Fri 24 April  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst Thu 30 April - Fri 1 May  

Swimming starts w/c 4 May  



Description Date Time 

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 5 - Thu 7 May  

May Bank Holiday Fri 8 May  

SATs Week 11 -14 May  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Mon 18 May  

Summer Half term 25 -29 May  

INSET Day Mon 1 June  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 3 June  

Yr 5 to Harry Potter Studios Mon 8 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 8 - Fri 12 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Thu 11 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Osmington Mon 15 - Fri 19 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 17 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 18 June  

EYFS & KS1 Sports Day Fri 19 June am 

Yr 4 to Wisley Thu 25 June  

KS2 Sports Day Fri 26 June am 

Yr 4 Brass Concert at CoGS Sat 27 June evening 

Assessment Week w/c 29 June  

Secondary School induction days Tue 30 June / Wed 1 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Wed 1 July  

INSET Day Fri 3 July  

Yr 5 Away Day at Fullbrook Tue 7 July  

Yr 6 Production Fri 17 July  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Tue 21 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 22 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 22 July finish at 13:30 


